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	BISD 2024-25 Enrollment
(Numbers pulled from Infinite Campus on December 10, 2024)

	GES
	BMS/BHS

	Preschool
	55 
	6
	29

	K
	35
	7
	34

	1
	37
	8
	26

	2
	30
	9
	58

	3
	32
	10
	42

	4
	32
	11
	54

	5
	30
	12
	56

	Total 
	251
	Total
	299


BISD Total Enrollment Preschool - 12th Grade: 550
BISD Total Enrolment Kindergarten-12th Grade: 495
The numbers shown above are based on current enrollments. 

2024-25 BISD Enrollment Summary 
	Month
	Grandview Elementary
	Bellevue High School 
	District 

	End of 23-24 School Year
	266
	335
	601

	August 2024 
	256
	318
	574

	September 2024
	253
	307
	560

	October 2024
	252
	301
	553

	November 2024
	251
	300
	551

	December 2024
	251
	299
	550



	BISD Attendance 

	
	GES
	BMS/BHS

	August (8/15-8/31)
	95.99%
	95.23%

	September (9/1 - 9/30)
	96.44%
	93.96%

	October (10/1-10/31)
	94.39%
	92.08%

	November (11/1-11/30)
	94.49%
	92.37%

	December (12/1-12/10)
	92.75%
	92.57%

	August 15th - December 10th 
	95.08%
	93.51%

	District Attendance Percentage - August 15, 2024 -December 10,  2024 - 94.13% 


I have created a new attendance tracking sheet, which you can access HERE. This sheet breaks down attendance by month, week, and school, and provides an overview of district-wide attendance. I will update this document every Friday.
The Calendar Committee will begin meeting in December. The first meeting will focus on an open discussion about what works well in our current calendar and potential changes to consider for the 2025-2026 Academic Calendar. In January, we plan to review various options and present the proposed 2025-2026 Academic Calendar for its first reading at the February board meeting.
Tigers Read
Each of our 29 second-grade students has been paired with a reading buddy, ensuring personalized attention and support. The program takes place twice a month and focuses on reading and writing content. It's wonderful to see this program continue to grow!
On December 6, students participated in winter-themed reading and writing activities with their buddies. Continuing a cherished tradition, BHS students will visit Blue Marble Bookstore on December 17th and 19th to select a Christmas book for their buddy. After shopping, students will meet with Mr. Pelgen, Mr. Sanders, and Mrs. Rechtin during flex to wrap their gifts. The festivities will culminate in the Tigers Read Christmas celebration on Friday, December 20th, during their scheduled Tigers Read time. We are excited to carry on this meaningful tradition!

FRYSC/YSC District Update
There are many wonderful things happening in both of our buildings, and we are fortunate to have Rob Sanders and Danielle Carr leading the way. 
Highlight: The Student Care Team Meetings were highlighted in the 2024 FRYSC Impact Spotlight Report, which was shared statewide. A huge shout-out to Rob Sanders for initiating the Student Care Team process at Grandview. This initiative has since been implemented at Bellevue High School, with Danielle Carr leading their meetings. You can view the 2024 FRYSC Impact Spotlight Report HERE, with the Student Care Team featured on page 26. Outstanding work is happening in our centers at both buildings, and I couldn’t be prouder of their efforts! 
Please see the updates and information below from each building coordinator:
Rob Sanders - Grandview Elementary Family Resource Center
This holiday season has been incredibly busy and rewarding for the FRYSC teams at Grandview and BMHS. Over Thanksgiving, we served more than 210 people across 43 families at both Bellevue and Southgate. As we move into December, our Christmas Adoptions are in full swing, with over 150 children sponsored this year. Additionally, we are providing Christmas dinners for 49 families and preparing the Santa Shop for students of all grade levels. The dedication to supporting our community during the holidays is truly inspiring!
Danielle Carr, Bellevue High School Youth Service Center
Hubbard’s Cupboard has been an invaluable daily resource for students. The Arrive Alive tour, held before Thanksgiving break, provided a meaningful experience for 10th-12th graders to learn about the dangers of intoxicated driving. Rob Sanders and I successfully served 27-30 Bellevue families for Thanksgiving, with support from the National Guard and several high school students. Preparations for Christmas are currently underway. This year, we have made over 500 contacts with students and families, primarily addressing needs for food, hygiene, and clothing.
